
James Ingram 
1519 Rt 6A 
South Dennis MA 02660 
603-236-6373
jim.r.ingram@gmail.com

March 29, 2024 

Daniel C. Goldner 
Chairman 
Public Utilities Commission 
21 South Fruit Street, Suite 10 
Concord, N. H. 03301-2429 

Re: Docket Nos. DW 14-176 and DW 23-042. Cover Letter for Mill Brook Village Water System 
(MBVWS) Revision to Page 6 of Tariff 

Dear Mr. Goldner: 

Enclosed for filing with the Commission, please find an original copy of the Mill Brook Village Water 
System's proposed  revision to page 6 of the Tarrif. This is in keeping with section E of the approved 
Stipulation Agreement which states: E. Adjustment to Rate Without Rate Proceeding The Settling 
Parties acknowledge that, while the Millbrook Village water system has been constructed to provide 
water service to 64 end-users, there are currently 37 customers 2 DW 14-176 Millbrook Village Water 
System Stipulation Agreement taking service. Since no real estate has been sold in Millbrook Village's 
proposed franchise area since 2008, the Settling Parties agree and recommend a water rate based on the 
3 7 current customers. However, the Settling Parties agree and recommend that, in the event any new 
customers connect to the system and begin taking service, Millbrook Village agrees to file a revised 
tariff rate page within 15 days of any customer being connected. A new water service rate shall be 
calculated and filed using the revenue requirement recommended in this Settlement Agreement, 
$23,568, divided by the new number of customers, and then divided by four for the new quarterly rate. 
This new rate is to be effective for service rendered on and after the first day of the quarter within which 
one or more new customers are connected. The Settling Parties agree and recommend that the revenue 
requirement in this stipulation will not change as a result of this provision, and that Millbrook Village is 
not entitled to seek recovery of any additional costs it may have occurred since the January 1, 2015 
effective date of rate recommended herein. For clarification, the Settling parties intend that the customer 
rate under this provision will change in the future solely based on the number of customers taking 
service. Nothing in this provision precludes Millbrook Village from filing a full rate proceeding at any 
time, consistent with applicable law and regulations of the Commission. 

All customers were be notified of the new reduced rates with a note that was included with their 1st 
quarter 2024 invoice on March 31, 2024 (mailed on March 15, 2024). Customers were emailed as well 
on March 21, 2024. 

Sincerely, 

James Ingram 

DW 24-062 NHDOE Recommendation 
Attachment A




